RSCC Faculty Senate Minutes
Friday, March 19, 2009, 2:00 pm
H-236, Oak Ridge Branch Campus

I. Attendance
	President: Pat Wurth
	Secretary: Laura Vaughn
	Parliamentarian: Don Windham

	Allied Health Sciences: Marty Young
	Humanities: Ted Stryk, Curtis Currie, Sarah Thomason, Jesse Williams
	Library: Kris Tobin
	Mathematics and Sciences: Jill Denton, Lauri Sammartano, Steve Ward
	Nursing: Beverly Rogers, Pat Jenkins, Melinda Wang
	Social Sciences, Business, and Education: Andy Anderson, Dave Rath

II. Approval of the February 20th meeting minutes
	Minutes were approved as read.

III. Benroth Award Update (Pat Wurth standing in for Jean Trentham)
	Jean was not able to be at the meeting, so Pat presented her report. Jean sent the ballots 	out to the divisions. 

IV. Officers Election Committee update (Pat Wurth standing in for Jean Trentham)
	Marty Young officially agreed to serve on the election committee.  The committee will 	start looking for candidates this Monday, March 23.  Candidates do not have to be 	current Senate members.  Elections will take place at the April Senate meeting.

	A senator asked if officers needed to be tenured.  Pat said there was nothing in the by-	laws that required it, but it was preferred that the Senate president be tenured.  A 	discussion followed as to why this was a good idea.  A senator recommended as a point 	of discussion that all officers should be tenured.  Another senator said the TBR Sub 	council rep should be tenured since a non-tenured rep from 	another school had suffered 	repercussions for his opinions.  Pat encouraged everyone to think hard regarding who 	would make a good Senate president next year.

V.  Office Hours Requirements
	There was some confusion because the TBR policy on office hours does not match the 	RSCC policy.  There was also confusion about the required number of office hours for 	web classes and if those hours had to be done on a RSCC campus or could be done online 	at home.  Different departments seem to have different interpretations of this rule.  Dave 	Rath looked up the faculty job description policies online and projected them onto a 	screen for the Senate to see.  The RSCC policy PA-24-01 states that faculty should be on 	campus 30 hours a week for class and office hours.  It was noted that both policies did 	not address web classes.  Pat said she would talk to Dr. King and ask what counts as “on 	campus” hours for web classes and if those hours could be done online at home.  Steve 	Ward volunteered to chair a committee that would write up suggestions for interpreting 	this policy and send them to Dr. King.  A draft of the document would be sent out to the 	Senate before it was sent to Dr. King.  The committee consists of Steve Ward, Jesse 	Williams, Casey Cobb, and Melinda Wang.  

VI. Review and Approval of Policies
	The Senate looked at the policies for Faculty Credentials (PA-27-01), Use of Email as 	Official Correspondence (GA-18-05), Equipment Capitalization and Physical 	Inventory (BA-03-01), Web Publishing (GA-18-04), and the Faculty Senate 	Constitution (GA-32-01).  

	There was a question about a possible contradiction in the policy BA-03-01.  Computers 	are listed as being sensitive items to be inventoried by the owning department, as well as 	regular computer equipment to be controlled by the Office of Information Technology.  	Pat said she would ask for clarification.

	After looking over the Senate Constitution, there was some confusion about how long the 	TBR Sub council rep serves.  According to the policy, he/she may serve up to four 	consecutive terms.  A senator suggested that the executive offices should be staggered so 	there aren’t brand new officers every year.  Other senators seem to feel like the current 	system was working fine.  Another senator said that the new Senate president may need 	to re-write the constitution depending on how the college is restructured.
	
	A motion was put forth by Marty Young that the substance of the policies be approved 	pending grammatical corrections.  The motion was approved unanimously.  

	Pat asked the senators to email her any questions or comments they had about Dr. King’s 	faculty meetings held that week.  A senator asked if the meetings had been taped and 	was told that the Harriman meeting had been.

VII. QEP Update (Sarah Thomason)
	According to Sarah’s data, 500 students completed the online quiz and 350-400 students 	had put a label on a sail.  She is hoping to post pictures of the winners to the SAILS 	website soon.  

	Sarah introduced the online SAILS form, which will be a small piece of the SAILS 	assessment.  The form lets faculty share learning strategies they have tried in the 	classroom and share what the outcomes were.  The completed forms can be posted online 	for other faculty to see.


IX. Additional New Business
	There was some discussion about the college restructuring meetings held by Dr. King the 	week before.  A senator brought up the concern that the Senate was losing its influence in 	the matter and being by-passed, since it was brought up to the entire faculty before the 	Senate had a chance to discuss it.  Dr. King was asked by the president to form a 	committee of faculty and staff to come up with ideas for the college restructuring.  In 	addition, Pat was asked to delegate a member of the Faculty Senate to serve on that 	committee.  Several Senate members discussed how the Senate could be more influential 	in the upcoming restructuring of the college.  To that end, a motion was brought forward 	that volunteers for restructuring committees should be made through the Faculty Senate. 	The only discussion was a clarification that the motion should be focused on the college 	restructuring committee only.  The motion was passed unanimously.

	A senator brought up again the idea that Senate officers should be tenured.  It was 	decided that the discussion of this would be tabled until the next meeting.
	

Meeting adjourned at 3:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted April 17, 2009
Laura Vaughn
Faculty Senate Secretary 2008-2009



